Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Wednesday 7th May 2025 in the Reid Hall, Boreham Street

1. Apologies

The Chair said the new Reverend, Deborah Scott-Bromley, sent her apologies as she would have liked to attend tonight but had a prior engagement.

2. Welcome by the Chairman of Wartling Parish Council

The Chairman, Keith Stevens, welcomed everyone and gave the following review;

'Welcome everyone to our Annual Meeting.

I'm pleased to report that the Parish Council remains financially sound and that once again we received an unqualified audit. Our reserves remain at approximately £8000 plus we hold £14000 in CIL monies.

As always the main concerns over the past twelve months have centred around our roads, pavements and of course speeding. As previously reported the Councillors met with East Sussex Highways earlier in the year and discussed the problems including:-

- The junction of Wartling Road and Boreham Street.....and with highways we witnessed the struggle lorries have turning right on to Boreham Street.
- The deterioration of the pavements and the collapse of kerbs.
- The dangerous lack of visibility when crossing the road at various points especially where the pavement ceases and you have to cross over.
- The speeding issue along Wartling Road, Boreham Street and indeed Boreham Lane.

We know funding is an issue for County at the present time and that's why we have offered to use our CIL monies if it will hasten some action...if only to repaint the white lines and other road markings.

Planning continues to go well in so far that Wealden have approved or refused applications in line with our views. The only notable exception being the Battery Storage Unit off Boreham Street.

My request to residents is that you consider becoming a parish councillor. We are short of councillors and already had to forgo a planning meeting as we would not have been quorate.

My and the councillors thanks go out to the SpeedWatch team... albeit we are all members....for the work they do. I know there are some that doubt the effectiveness but the police are 100% behind it and they will often do checks in the same areas thereby supporting SpeedWatch groups. A special thanks to Richard for his sterling work as coordinator and to Simon for volunteering (or should I say allowing himself to be press ganged) to take over the role as coordinator.

Thanks also to the Reid Hall team for keeping this hall in such good order..we do all appreciate the work you have to put in

Thanks to Bob our County Councillor who remains with us for at least another year...no I'm not going to mention elections...

And to Mark our District Councillor.

They both do a lot of work for the parish.

Finally my thanks to my fellow Councillors and of course to Alison who keeps us on the straight and narrow'.

3. Report from County Councillor

County Councillor Bowdler sent a written report, a copy of which is attached to these minutes.

4. Report from the District Councillor

District Councillor Fairweather said routine activities (such as bin collections, planning applications etc) continue and lots of things have been taking place behind the scenes which are expected to come to fruition in the next few months.

5. Reports from Clubs and Associations

Councillor Reid said the Village Hall Trust held its AGM on the 24th March.

The Hall is managed by a small committee of five trustees. Letting income over the past year has increased to over £22,000 (or £27,000 including solar panel income) while costs remained under £18,000.

Future projects include replacing the storage heaters and refurbishing the drainage system and soakaway. Although bookings have been healthy they have now lost the Brownies and over 90% of income now originates from outside the parish. Initiatives to engage more local residents, such as coffee mornings, have also been discussed.

Councillor Reid also thanked the various people who have helped this year singling out Rowena Gittoes who takes the bookings and Derek Willis who does a lot of the maintenance jobs. Councillor Reid also looks after the website. All three work voluntarily.

Mr Lawrence said the Men's Shed has been renamed and is now the 'Herstmonceux Men's and Community Workshop'. The group's projects this year have included the production of 74 door mouse boxes for Herstmonceux Castle and 16 bird boxes for the Cuckoo Trail. Tools are available for those who would like to use them including handsaws, planers and wood lathes. Opening times are Monday mornings and Wednesday (mornings and afternoons). All are welcome to join.

6. Open Forum

District Councillor Fairweather and Councillor Stevens attended a meeting at Herstmonceux Castle on the 18th April where the owners discussed their plans they had for its future which include a farm shop and a membership fee. They would also like to host weddings there.

There was no further business.

eastsussex.gov.uk

Summary of County Council achievements 2024/25

This summary sets out some of the key achievements of East Sussex County Council (ESCC) in 2024/25 (up to February 2025) under the four strategic priorities of the Council: www.eastsussex.gov.uk/your-council/about/key-documents/council-plans

The Council Plan for the forthcoming year will be on our website from 1st April 2025.



Driving sustainable economic growth

To help protect roads from future damage, investment in the county's road patching programme was doubled in July 2024, with a £1million (m) boost to the budget. Over the first three-quarters of the year, nearly 400 patching works and 88 road improvement schemes were completed. In addition, over 15,000 potholes were repaired and over 600 drainage schemes were completed. Work also began to complete the **Queensway Gateway** project to link the final section of the road to the A21, to reduce congestion and open up land for employment space.

As part of the Council's **Bus Service Improvement Plan** (BSIP), £18.5m was allocated to new bus priority measures in Eastbourne, Newhaven and Peacehaven with consultations on the schemes undertaken. Work was completed on a major upgrade of public transport facilities in Uckfield and the Flexibus services became more accessible with the creation of a single travel zone. ESCC was also awarded an additional £9.9m for new BSIP programmes. The fourth **East Sussex Local Transport Plan** 2024 - 2050 was adopted at Full Council in October 2024. The plan sets out how ESCC and partners will plan and provide transport for residents, businesses and visitors.

ESCC took on the responsibilities of the Local Enterprise Partnerships in April 2024 and worked with partners to produce a new East Sussex Economic Prosperity Strategy. A range of business support programmes, creating new jobs have also been delivered. The Newhaven Business Grants programme created 29.5 Full Time Equivalent jobs in the first three-quarters of the year and we expect the Rural Business Grants programme to create over 60 jobs with 11 businesses having received over £200,000 of grants. With the district and borough authorities in Lewes, Eastbourne, Rother and Wealden we also secured nearly £450,000 of funding from the UK Shared Prosperity Fund, to deliver support and training to local businesses through the Ready To Grow and Big Ambitions schemes.

Promoting employability and skills, over 800 pupils attended Open Doors workplace visits over the first three quarters of the year, to gain experience of a real workplace. ESCC was also successful in gaining funding for a range of programmes to support young people to move into successful careers, including support for 315 year 10 students to develop personal and career development goals through the Steps to Success programme, funding for the East Sussex Digital Futures Accelerator programme offering activities to schools and employers to increase the number of students pursuing careers in the digital and technology sector, and a pilot programme in Hastings to inspire the next generation of engineers. In addition, 11 projects to support training and boost employability across Hastings and Rother were successful in securing £1m of funding from the Skills Capital Fund and nearly 1,000 people enrolled on Family Learning Programmes at East Sussex Libraries over the first three-quarters of the year.

In September 2024, the Council launched the **Excellence for All** vision, co-produced with representatives from the education sector, to look ahead to 2030, setting out our ambitions for an **education system** that delivers for all children and young people.

Keeping vulnerable people safe

In July 2024, Local Authority Fostering South East was launched; a new virtual **fostering** hub bringing together the expertise of 20 councils from across the region. ESCC joined other councils from across the South East to create the country's largest local authority fostering partnership, to increase the number of foster carers across the region

The East Sussex **Youth Justice Service** was rated good in an inspection by HM Inspectorate of Probation. The report, published in September 2024, said the service was well-led, highlighted

partnership working as a strength and rated nine of the 13 areas inspected 'good' or 'outstanding' including leadership of the service, the dedication and commitment of staff, and the range of high-quality services in place to personalise support. It also noted that data from the past 18 months showed a reduction in the overall rate of re-offending among those children that had worked with the service. In February 2025, the findings of an inspection into services for **children and young people with special education needs and disabilities** were published, giving the East Sussex Local Area Partnership the middle rating for the delivery, planning and commissioning of SEND services.

East Sussex became the first county in the country to offer an **online service to support people at risk of contracting HIV**. In August 2024, ESCC in partnership with Preventx, The Love Tank CIC and LLoydsPharmacy Online Doctor, launched England's first online HIV Pre Exposure Prophylaxis (PrEP) service.

16 Days of Activism against Gender Based Violence began with White Ribbon Day in November 2024, including events, White Ribbon Champion and Ambassador drop-in sessions, a social media campaign and engagement with local sports clubs. A **Domestic Abuse** Small Grants Fund awarded funds to 6 local projects in November 2024, including support for victims/survivors from ethnic minority backgrounds, older people and those in temporary accommodation.

As of 31 December 2024, 1,965 guests had arrived in East Sussex under the **Homes for Ukraine** scheme, hosted by 882 sponsors. Over 800 people have subsequently moved into private sector accommodation.

Keeping vulnerable people safe continued...

Trading Standards was involved in over 230 active interventions over the first three-quarters of 2024/25 to protect vulnerable people, including installing call blockers to try to prevent people from falling victim to telephone scams.

The Council works closely with our partner Care for the Carers, who we commission to provide a wide range of services. In 2023/24 Care for the Carers provided information, advice, and support to 10,860 carers - up 12% from the previous year.

Helping people help themselves

Developments at 3 new Youth Hubs are progressing well; a topping out ceremony took place in Heathfield in December 2024, as the final section of roof panel was installed and the new extension and internal remodelling at the Joff Youth Hub in Peacehaven is progressing. Planning permission for the development of the Hollington Youth Hub was also granted in December 2024.

A new app designed to help residents lead a **full and healthy life in older age**, was launched in April 2024. The Life Transitions app supports residents to prepare for their future including events such as retirement, moving home, changes in health and mobility, finding new purpose, becoming a carer, or experiencing bereavement.

Reablement services are provided to help people to regain mobility and daily living skills, especially after a hospital stay. Between April and December 2024 93.8% of people who received short-term services did not request further support and between April and September 2024, 93.2% of older people discharged from hospital to reablement or rehabilitation services were at home 91 days after discharge.

Work continued on the **integration of health and social care** in 2024/25 with the development of 5 Integrated Community Teams, across the health and care system, aligning with borough and district boundaries. These teams will address local priorities and focus on multi-disciplinary team working with proactive care for the most complex and vulnerable patients. The five-year Shared Delivery Plan was refreshed for year 2 to continue delivery of the Sussex Integrated Care Strategy and the East Sussex Health and Wellbeing Board Strategy.

19 road safety schemes were completed during the first three-quarters of 2024/25 to improve road safety infrastructure. ESCC was also awarded £875,000 from the Government's Safer Roads Fund to implement safety improvements on a section of the A2101 in Hastings. In addition, work began on measures on 16 priority roads to reduce driver speeds, including reductions in speed limits, Vehicle Activated Signs, road surface treatments, and new signage and lining. Over 3,600 people have also benefitted from 'Bikeability' courses.

The Council's External Funding team responded to over 180 enquiries over the first three-quarters of the year from the **voluntary**, **community and social enterprise sector (VCSE)**. The team has helped organisations secure

£3.124m in funding over the same period.

Making best use of resources in the short and long term

The Council's **budget and Council Plan** for 2025/26 were approved at the meeting of Full Council on 11 February 2025. Councillors approved a budget spending £579.6m on services in 2025/26 which due to the increased demands for services and the increased costs of delivering them, is £55m more than the previous year. To meet these costs and demands, the budget includes use of over £11m of reserves, alongside savings of £13.5m and increasing Council Tax by 4.99%.

Following an expression of interest from the leaders of Brighton & Hove City Council, East Sussex County Council and West Sussex County Council, in February 2025, the Government approved proposals to create a mayoral strategic authority for Sussex as part of the **Devolution Priority Programme**. As well as unlocking new powers and investment for the region, it will give the people of Sussex a stronger voice in how national decisions affect them and enable more decisions to be taken locally.

The Council has continued to work with partners to deliver carbon reduction and our climate change plan. The Council has received 90% of the £4.441m allocated from the Government's Local Electric Vehicle Infrastructure Fund to support the delivery of on street electric vehicle charge points. Seventeen **energy efficiency** projects were completed on Council buildings during the first three-quarters of the year, including LED lighting projects, heat decarbonization and 5 solar PV energy generation schemes. Carbon emissions for quarter 2 of 2024/25 were 6% lower on the same period last year and down 39% on the baseline year 2019/20.

The Council spent £412m with 891 local suppliers over 2024, equating to 62% of total contract spend. In addition, during the first three-quarters of the year, 8 contracts were awarded which were in-scope of the Social Value Measurement Charter. These contracts had a total value of over £57m with over £11m of social value commitments secured, including apprenticeships, work experience, creation of local jobs, and support to environmental initiatives.

To reduce costs, the Council has consolidated **office accommodation** with moves into one Eastbourne office hub and one Hastings office hub completed in 2024. Options for the County Hall campus were considered by the Lead Member in October 2024; it was agreed that the Council will remain at the site until alternative Council-owned accommodation at Sackville House becomes available in 2030, at which point re-location will be considered. In the short-term two blocks of County Hall are being vacated to reduce costs and to free up space for lettings.

Contact: Alice Pippard: alice.pippard@eastsussex.gov.uk 01273 481816 February 2025